Comprehensive Plan Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

March 10, 2017
In attendance were: Helen Hyatt; Joe Fioccola, Laura Hudson, Sasha Mitchell, Bill Eakins, Guillo Rodriguez, John Ridout, Keith McDade, Laura Collins, Blake Esselstyn, Linda Giltz and Steve Sizemore, 
Staff: Stacy Merten, Alan Glines

SOM: Roger Weber, Kristopher Takacs 
Development Strategies: Brian Licari
Stacy started the meeting with a review of the schedule and then turned the meeting over to Brian Licari of Development Strategies who reviewed a slide show of the Market, Housing and Economic Development Report.  He explained that he wanted the Advisory Committee’s input so that the strategies in the plan would be representative of the issues that had risen to the top in the public engagement process.  He asked for the Advisory Committees’ help in prioritizing the strategies.
Comments from the Committee included the following:

· We need to think more about incentivizing development downtown

· The plan should be thought of as a roadmap for change and the document should be used to achieve results.  The document should have enough specificity that it can guide Council decisions in the future.

· Goals for affordable housing should be more inspirational
· There was a deep concern that the Black community is mired in poverty with little hope of escape

· More photographs of black people should be included in the final document

· The equity piece should be amplified in the document since we are at a crisis point

· Equity should be one of the “Big Ideas”
· The targets for success should be identified

· More effort should be placed on the reuse of existing buildings for housing, due to the cost

· The issue of more density in neighborhoods needs to be explained so that it does not contradict with retention of neighborhood character

· Planning terms should be defined

· Contradictions should be resolved or clarified

· Language in the document should acknowledge infrastructure limitations when talking about density

· Greenways are considered as multi-modal corridors in Asheville not just parks and should be emphasized in the Built Environment theme
· No mention of public housing

· Acknowledge neighborhoods impacted by Urban Renewal
· Reference City efforts underway 

· Insure document is readable 

